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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Amenities Committee Meeting (incorporating H4H) held in the Sampson Room, Memorial Hall
at 7.30 p.m. on Thursday 4th January 2018.
	Councillors Present:
	Jane Marsden; Peter Mander (chair); Bill Hanley; Jenny Wedgwood.

	Also In attendance:
	Steve Wyatt (Clerk); Chris Winfield; Graham Markham; Alastair Cook; Simon Gedye


	031/17
	
	Apologies for absence were received from Bernard Madden; Cllrs. Rosie Olle, Heather Rodgers, Pauline Whitney.

	032/17
	
	There were no variations in the order of business.

	033/17
	
	Declarations of interest – none.

	034/17
	
	The minutes of previous meeting of 28th November 2017 were approved and signed by the chair.

	034/17
	.1
	Matters arising – none

	035/17
	
	Project Progress. 
Works Information - Items outstanding : (extracted from Completion Certificate 02/01/18)
Internal works to WC building

 gloss to oak doors – to be finished in Feb

 IPS to be completed

 Remainder of sanitary ware to be installed

 Vinyl flooring to be laid when electric meter supply complete

 Testing and commissioning awaiting electric supply

External Works

 Remaining engraved stones to be laid

 Curved bench to be ordered once wall is completed

	035/17
	.1
	Site cabins are to be removed very soon but are already off-hire.

The fencing is to remain for the time being to protect the site.

When power is connected TC Williams will return to site and use a toilet and mess facilities (as no cabins) for about a week’s work.

	035/17
	.2
	Landscaping work – the triangular bed needs ericaceous compost, Cllr. Wedgwood is to arrange. Other bedding is to be reviewed again due to the apparent lack of space.

Hedge laying and fencing risk assessments and method statements have been received and circulated.

Cllr. Wedgwood queried the bank behind the toilets and need for trees; Simon stated that silver birch trees were approved in the planning permission; the possible provision of Hawthorne to stop access to the roof was discussed and agreed; Cllr. Wedgwood is to arrange for a multi stemmed silver birch or similar (white bark); planting is to be completed by approx. mid-March but depends on the weather with official opening agreed as 7/8th April 2018.

The meeting agreed to the toilets being in use as soon as cleaning has been arranged.

Simon asked Cllr. Wedgwood for a planting scheme that could be passed by the planners.
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Peter suggested Cllr. Wedgwood has ‘artistic licence’ for the planting of the Parish owned land. This was agreed.

Graham has approx. £250 of donated vouchers for planting which Cllr. Wedgwood will use.

	035/17
	.3
	Simon asked for the size of the trough and millstone for advising the dry stone wall builder so that they can be incorporated into the wall. Sizes not known, to be advised.

Simon pointed out that once the hedge is layered the appearance will change making parked cars in The Crofts parking spaces visible that have not been fully visible until now. Peter stated that for the first 2 or 3 years until planting becomes established the area will appear more open than has been in the past.

	035/17
	.4
	CCTV signage was discussed but thought to be something for later if required. The area is already covered by the CCTV in the village.

	035/17
	.5
	Simon suggested that key people should be involved in a meeting to discuss the bus shelter. This will be arranged in due course.

	035/17
	.6
	Chris asked about black tarmac outside the toilet doors, is this permanent? – This can be bonded but is the same as the pavement in this area, costs were in mind when this was agreed. This can be reviewed in due course.

Will there be any heating in the kitchenette – yes.

John Winfield is pursuing the train information board. Friends of Hathersage Station will then apply for a grant.

	036/17
	
	Naming of H4H area.

‘Heart of Hathersage’ was the agreed name to be put on the opening plaque which will include a roll of honour.

	037/17
	
	Fundraising.

The fund raising is currently £5k short of the target of £27k.

A Ceilidh, raffle with match funding are being arranged. It was thought that the current shortfall will be made up.
92 engraved stones have been paid for with a further 10 promised.

	037/17
	.1
	Cllr. Mander reported that the PWLB had been applied for by HPC RFO and should be in the Parish Council account within days.

	037/17
	.2
	Opening ceremony – Chris Winfield is to cut the ribbon but other arrangements are to be decided; a bubble machine was suggested powered from the Christmas tree socket.

	037/17
	.3
	Graham asked about paving of the additional footpath as raised previously – Peter would consider this as phase 2 once the current works are fully completed. Graham felt that this would not then get done in the foreseeable future. It was thought that DCC should ensure that reinstatement of recent works would in part address the appearance in this area and remove trip hazards. The Clerk was asked to draft a letter for DCC and pass by Cllrs. Mander and Marsden – to include the state of the pavement with trip hazards, health and safety issues and that the reinstatement by contractors for Severn Trent Water is sub standard.

	037/17
	.4
	Chris is to forward to the Clerk an email re PDNPA small grant and an entry on Facebook.

	038/17
	
	Clerk’s Report/Correspondence. None.

	039/17
	
	Items for the next meeting – opening ceremony; bubble machine.

	040/17
	
	Date of next the meeting: 7:30pm Tuesday 30th January 2018, Sampson Room (room booking to be confirmed).

	
	
	The meeting closed at 9.00 pm
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